
 

 

PUBLIC WORKS 
 

 
Purpose 
Approve Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) between Adams County and Commerce City for 
cost sharing for the Brighton Road Project between East 104th Avenue and East 112th Avenue. 
Resolution No. 2020-82 authorizes the Mayor and the City Clerk to sign the IGA with Adams 
County substantially in the form attached on behalf of the City. 
 
Background / Summary 
Brighton Road between 104th Avenue and 112th Avenue has been annexed into the City and is 
the City’s maintenance responsibility.  The surrounding properties are all within 
unincorporated Adams County.  The road has not received any maintenance for many years.  
As a result, the subgrade and pavement have severely deteriorated.  The City recently awarded 
a contract with Elite Surface Infrastructure, Inc. to reconstruct Brighton Road between 104th 
and 112th Avenue, which is the first phase of the project.  The second phase is the design and 
replacement of the bridge over the Fulton Ditch.  The bridge is currently under design and will 
be constructed in 2021. 
 
The attached IGA is for the $2,000,000 contribution from Adams County to help fund the two 
phases of the Brighton Road Project. The City has also budgeted $2,000,000 for the project. 
 
Financial Impact 
Total Budget is $4,000,000 – Including $2,000,000 from the Brighton Road Capital 
Improvements and Preservation Plan and a $2,000,000 from Adams County. 
 
Staff Recommendation 
Approve the IGA accepting Adams County contribution of $2,000,000 to the Brighton Road 
Project between East 104th Avenue and East 112th Avenue. 

To: Honorable Mayor and Members of City Council 

From: Brent Soderlin, City Engineer 

Subject:  Resolution Authorizing Intergovernmental Agreement between Adams 
County and Commerce City regarding Cost-Sharing for Brighton Road

 Improvement Project 

Date: September 28, 2020 

Date:  January 6, 2020 

 


